
2014 UHA Annual Meeting 
January 26, 2014 

Outpost Performance Space 
2 to 3:30 p.m. 

 
Attendees: 25 neighborhood residents and businesspeople, Councilor Rey Garduño, and Officer 
Kacy Ramos from the Albuquerque Police Department Southeast Command. 
 
1. President Jennifer Simpson called the meeting to order welcomed everyone.  Board members 

and other attendees introduced themselves. 
 
2. Councilor Rey Garduño discussed current projects, focusing on Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) on 

Central, Girard Master Plan, UNM/CNM/Sunport Transit Study, and Garfield traffic 
calming.  He also answered questions.     

 
3. Officer Ramos from the Albuquerque Police Department Southeast Command had 

neighborhood crime statistics from December 1 through January 23 and answered questions.  
He encouraged people to call 911, 242-COPS, and use 311.   

 
4. President Jennifer Simpson encouraged people to sign up for the County Enhancement grant 

project. 
 
5. Board members Jennifer Simpson, Brian Stinar, Julie Kidder, Sherry Smith, Marlene Brown, 

Joe Gallegos, and Don Hancock described board activities  
 
6. Election of board members:  Ten members were elected, with the officers to be selected by 

the board.  The board is: 
Marlene Brown, Joe Gallegos, Augustine Grace, Don Hancock, Gregory Hartman, Julie 
Kidder, Jennifer Simpson, Sherry Smith, Brian Stinar, and Eugene Trosterud. 
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